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First-time homeowners steadying balance on property ladder 

While many young adults are struggling to buy their first home, the situation for first-time 

homeowners is improving.  

 

New figures from debt charity Consumer Credit Counselling Service (CCCS) show that 

fewer homeowners in their twenties are seeking the charity’s help, down from 4,489 in 

2009 to 3,008 in 2011. The number of homeowners in mortgage arrears in their twenties 

has also almost halved over the past two years. Only 816 clients in their twenties had 

mortgage arrears in 2011 compared with 1,344 in 2009. 

 

There has also been a dramatic improvement in the household budgets of CCCS’s 

homeowning clients in their twenties. They have gone from having a budget deficit of 

£15.02 in 2009 to having a budget surplus of £63.42 in 2011. The budget situation of 

CCCS homeowning clients in their twenties with arrears has even improved too, rising 

from a budget deficit of £239.40 in 2009 to having a budget deficit of £113.78 in 2011. 

 

The charity attributes this improving situation to low interest rates which have seen 

average monthly mortgage payments for its homeowning clients in their twenties going 

down from £543.92 in 2009 to £471.61 in 2011. 

 

Delroy Corinaldi, CCCS director of external affairs, said: “While many young adults are 

struggling to get on the property ladder, the outlook is more positive for those that are 

already on it.  
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Nevertheless, this is not a time for complacency as there are multiple pressures 

attacking their ability to pay their mortgage and many will buckle under the pressure of 

rising interest rates.” 

 

- ends - 

 
Notes to editors: 

1. CCCS’s ethos is to help the “can’t pays”, not the “won’t pays”, and does not condone 
debt avoidance. CCCS always aims to help its clients pay back what they owe, in a 
realistic timescale and manner that is suited to each individual’s situation. 

2. CCCS is self-funding. Lenders share with the charity the benefit they receive from its 
operation, making a donation from the money repaid to them. This allows CCCS to retain 
its independence and ensure that its advice is always in the best interest of the client. 

3. The CCCS free phone helpline 0800 138 1111 is open 8am to 8pm, Monday to Friday. 
4. CCCS Debt Remedy is available at www.cccs.co.uk  
5. Follow us on Twitter: @CCCSPressOffice 

 
Media enquiries: 
All media enquiries should be directed to:  
Una Farrell          -   unaf@cccs.co.uk 
Matt Hartley    -   matthar@cccs.co.uk  
Tel: 0207 391 4583 (07950 469101 if outside office hours) 

 
 
 
 


